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March 29, 2016

Enforcement Notice

John Vojtech

AfterHours Mobile Service
DBA Twin City Fleet Service
290 Larch Street

St. Paul, MN 55101

Re: Violations of License Conditions — Twin City Fleet Repair
Auto Repair Garage License ID #2007003991

Dear Mr. Vojtech:

In February of 20135, staff from the Department of Safety and Inspections (DSI) performed a follow up inspection
regarding the conditions of your license at the above referenced property. On March 3, 2015, you were issued orders
to make site improvements in accordance with the approved site plan dated November 5, 2007. Tt was found at the
time of the inspection the property still was not incompliance despite having sufficient time to make site
improvements.

On June 11, 2015, DS staff sent you an email stating that the property would be inspected again in the first week of
September of 2015. On August 31, 2015 our office received a letter of hardship from you stating that you had
financial issues that prevented you from making the improvements required by DSI in order to operate your business.

On March 28, 2016, a DSI inspector went to the property to see if any of the site improvements were completed. It
was observed that the property still was not incompliance and there were several conditions of your license that were
in violation including, but not limited to:

¢ The number of vehicles stored outdoors must not exceed (14) fourteen. All long term vehicles as shown on
the approved site plan on file with DSI, dated 11/05/2007.

*  All vehicles parked and/or stored outdoors must appear (o be completely assembled with no major body
parts missing

»  The license holder agrees to maintain the fencing, vehicle location and vehicle barriers in a manner
consistent with the approved site plan

Based on previous reports submitted by DSI statf and inspectors, I am requesting that the City Attorney’s Office
recommend an indefinite suspension of your license until the property comes into compliance and all outstanding fees
and/or penalties have been satisfied.

If you have any further questions, please contact me at 651-266-9088 or Jerome.benner.iit@ci.stpaul mn.us

Sincerely,

Jerome B, Benner 1]
DSI Inspector I

AA-ADA-EEO Employer



